EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

THE UNITED STATES TRADE REPRESENTATIVE
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20508

NOVS 'S 2013
His Excellency
Ahn Ho-young
Ambassador of the Republic of Korea to the United States of America
2450 Massachusetts Ave NW
Washington, DC 20008

Dear Ambassador Ahn:

I have the honor to refer to the United States-Korea Free Trade Agreement (hereinafter referred
to as the “Agreement”) signed in Washington, D.C. on June 30, 2007, and to the exchange of
letters completed on November 18, 2013 (hereinafter referred to as the “Exchange of Letters”)
between the Government of the United States of America (United States) and the Government of
the Republic of Korea (Korea) regarding the amendment and replacement in their entirety of
Annex 4-A (Specific Rules of Origin for Textile or Apparel Goods), Annex 6-A (Specific Rules
of Origin), and Appendix 6-A-1 (Correlation Table for Footwear) of the Agreement, as set forth
in the Appendices to the Exchange of Letters.

I'have the further honor to inform you that the Government of the United States has completed
the necessary internal legal procedures to bring the revised Annexes and Appendix of the
Agreement into force and would like to propose that the amendments come into force on January
1,2014.

Sincerely,

/)/k;/iupZ/

Ambassador Michael B. G. Froman



